July 14, 2024                  The Straw That Broke The Camel’s Back

Since 2015 I have been attempting to get records, as the Code of Virginia allows, that would bolster my whistle-blower claim.  As I got into this, it became obvious that a massive misappropriation of public funds, especially by the Supreme Court and the Governor, aided by the Comptroller and DOA, was going on.  My efforts show that I save the public about half a million per year.

I want to warn you that there are thousands of class 4 felonies of 18.2-112.1 B every year.  Anyone can look at Costco, Kroger, and Amazon documents that I have assembled and see that it is very difficult to find a business related expense.

On July 1, 2024, a new, more potent Senate Bill 240 made it plain that all public bodies including the Governor and the Comptroller, who aids the Governor in his raids on the cookie jar, must not exempt the name of the credit card holder and must describe the purchase. So the only way that a public body can avoid answering my requests for documents is to charge excessive fees to deter me from revealing this continued misappropriation of public funds.

So I am warning you that every time you do this I will file a petition and use discovery at no charge to get the information that I need.
